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Youth   Enrichment:  

● Youth   Dance   fall   session   will   conclude   December   12.    We   will   be   holding   an   observation  
class   on   December   10   and   12.    We   will   be   holding   one   recital   in   the   spring.   

● After   the   first   of   the   year,   we   are   partnering   with   the   Fillmore   County   4-H   Youth  
Development   Extension   office   to   offer   a   few   classes   such   as   Babysitting   Clinic   in  
January   and   also   to   begin   a   couple   STEM   programs.   One   program   will   be   for   grades  
3-6th   grade   and   another   for   K-2.   

● We   are   working   on   finalizing   a   holiday   gift   making   class.   
 
   Youth   Recreation:  

● Youth   non-traveling   basketball   begins   on   November   18th.   
● Youth   Mat   Club   Wrestling   sign   up   will   be   on   Monday,   November   18th   and   will   begin   on  

Monday,   November   25th.   
Adult   Enrichment:  

● 55+   Driving   is   scheduled   for   Monday,   December   3   from   12:30-4:30   pm  
● We   had   a   few   take   part   in   the   trips   to   Galena   and   to   the   Phantom   of   the   Opera   coming  

up   on   November   21.  
● Permit   to   Carry   Classes:    Ongoing  

 
Adult   Recreation:  

● Adult   Open   Gym:    Wednesday   7-9   pm   starting   Dec   4  
● Zumba:   we   finished   our   first   session   and   the   second   session   began   on   November   7.  
● Peak   Fitness   began   on   November   5   and   will   run   through   December.   We   had   24   sign   up  

to   participate   either   on   Tuesdays   or   Thursdays   or   come   both   days.   
● Hallwalking  

 
Kids’   Club   Highlights:  

● Average   morning   numbers   for   October:   15   before   school   and   33   after   school  
● We   plan   to   be   open   on   the   upcoming   workshop   day   on   December   2   as   long   as   we   meet  

the   minimum   to   sign   up   requesting   child   care.   Minimum   needed   is   12.   
● Pending   the   School   Board   approval,   we   have   hired   Elizabeth   Jandt   and   Anna   Kjos   and  

to   our   Kids’   Club   staff.   
● We   welcome   back   our   summer   staff   employees   over   their   holiday   break   Lauren  

Lawston,   Cora   Bauer,   Kjersta   Lind,   Ben   Ansell,   Isabelle   Gile   and   Andrea   Larson.   
● After   the   fall   sports,   we   welcome   back   Triton   Meldahl.  

  
Lille   By   Preschool:  

● Preschool   continues   to   be   going   very   well   in   all   5   sections.  
● Enrollment   is   at   66   



● Highlights   this   month   is   celebrating   Thanksgiving!   The   preschoolers   enjoyed   making  
pilgrim   hats   and   learning   about   Thanksgiving.   

● The   preschool   Christmas   program   will   be   on   Wednesday,   December   18   at   6:30   pm.   This  
was   the   only   day   during   the   holiday   week   that   would   work   to   hold   an   evening   program.   

 
EC   Screening:  

● EC   Screening   was   held   on   November   1st   at   our   school.    We   screened   20   3   ½   -   4   year  
olds.   This   was   the   first   time   holding   the   screening   at   school   and   it   went   very   well.   

● A   special   thank   you   to   all   that   helped,   Lori   Woxland,   Fillmore   County   Public   Health,  
Lion’s   Club,   Kelly   Smith,   Tracy   Agrimson,   Emily   Johnson,   Alison   Kjos,   Amanda   Miller  
and   our   EC   Coordinator,   Heather   Grigg.  

 
ECFE:  

● Fall   session   concluded   on   October   11.   The   next   session   began   November   7.   We  
currently   have   9   students   on   Friday   mornings   and   5   students   on   Thursday   evenings.   

● We   held   our   first   annual   ECFE   Trunk   and   Treat   on   Thursday,   October   24th.   It   was   very  
fun   and   our   kids   and   parents   seemed   to   really   enjoy!   Heather   had   fun   Halloween  
activities   and   a   photo   booth   area   for   the   kids   to   take   fun   pictures   in   their   costumes.   It  
was   very   well   received   and   we   look   forward   to   holding   one   next   year!  

● Upcoming   ECFE   event   is   the   Little   Elves’   Workshop   on   Saturday,   December   14,   noon-2  
pm.   This   event   will   be   held   in   Peterson.   

 

 

 

 
 


